Alexandria Electoral Board May s, 2024

Meeting Minutes 132 N. Royal St., Suite 100

Chairman Powers called the May 15, 2024, meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. Present were the three
members of the Alexandria Electoral Board (Jack Powers, Bruce A. Brown, and Tom Fulton); the General
Registrar (Angie Maniglia Turner); and the Elections Manager (Mark Hirschman).

Previous Minutes
Mr. Fulton moved to approve the minutes from the April 10 and April 11 meeting; Mr. Brown seconded

the motion and it passed unanimously.

Election Officers

Ms. Maniglia Turner presented the Board with additions and deletions to the list of appointed election
officers. Mr. Brown moved to approve the election officer appointment list; Mr. Fulton seconded the
motion, and it passed unanimously. Mr. Brown requested that in future lists, If an officer requests to
change party affiliation, that their previous affiliation be reflected in the nomination list.

Election Office Report

Ms. Maniglia Turner updated the Electoral Board on the office’s registration numbers, campaign finance
reports, and budget. Also presented were preparations for the June 18, 2024, primary election, and
legislation updates from the 2024 General Assembly session.

Electronic Pollbooks

Ms. Maniglia Turner updated the Electoral Board to the potential that the City’s Electronic Pollbook
(EPB) vendor may no longer support the product after December 2024. Ms. Maniglia Turner provided
options to the board for possible ways forward. Mr. Fulton moved to pursue “Option C.” This option
would have the office begin to phase in a new EPB vendor for early voting during the November 2024
election, while retaining the current system for Election Day. After November 2024, the office would
continue to phase in new EPBs. A new replacement vendor has not been named at this time. Mr. Brown
seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Future Board Meetings
The board scheduled the following meetings:

Monday, June 17 —9:30 am Board Meeting
Wednesday, June 19 - 9:30 am Canvass Meeting
Monday June 24 —9:30 am Canvass Meeting

At 1:11 p.m., Mr. Fulton moved to adjourn the Board meeting, Mr. Brown seconded the motion and it
passed unanimously.

@N«-@W @4’" ;271 éﬁm

Tom Fulton
Vice-Chair

Bruce Brown
Secretary




